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TO: Freddie Mac Seller/Servicers  May 5, 2010 
 
SUBJECT: First Lien Mortgages and Energy Efficient Loans 
 
Several states have recently enacted laws that authorize localities to create new energy efficient loan 
programs that generally rely on the placement of a first priority lien to secure energy efficient home 
improvements.  Programs under these laws are sometimes referred to as Energy Loan Tax 
Assessment Programs or Property Assessed Clean Energy programs.  Freddie Mac has begun to 
receive questions about these new energy loan programs.   
 
The purpose of this Industry Letter is to remind Seller/Servicers that an energy-related lien may not 
be senior to any Mortgage delivered to Freddie Mac. Seller/Servicers should determine whether a 
state or locality in which they originate mortgages has an energy loan program, and whether a first 
priority lien is permitted.  Freddie Mac will provide additional guidance in the event that these 
energy loan programs move beyond the experimental stage. 
 
Freddie Mac supports the goal of encouraging responsible financing of energy efficient and 
renewable energy home improvements.  We continue to work with federal and state agencies and 
with Seller/Servicers on initiatives for developing workable energy retrofit programs. 
 
CONCLUSION 
Please contact your Freddie Mac representative or call (800) FREDDIE if you have any questions.  
Seller/Servicers may also wish to contact their federal regulators, who share concerns about energy 
liens. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Patricia J. McClung 
Vice President 
Offerings Management 
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